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Ingham County Medical Care Facility & Rehabilitation Services UPDATED notification 

on COVID-19 (“Coronavirus”) 
With the threat of COVID-19 entering Michigan and the Mid-Michigan area, we wanted to 

communicate the UPDATED following plan: 
Our facility’s emergency response team continues to implement our strategy that remains in line with 
the Ingham County Health Department, CDC, and CMS recommendations for COVID-19.  We are 
constantly developing new tactics based on threat of exposure and our team is meeting up to daily as 
new developments become available. 

 
Although there are currently no cases in Ingham County or its surrounding counties, our 
current strategies include the following per health department, CDC and CMS 
recommendations: 
 

•Beginning at noon on Thursday, March 12, 2020 we are restricting all visitors.  If you have a 
loved one at Dobie Road who may be near end of life, please contact the Facility. 
•All Outpatient Therapy Clinic patients will fill out a COVID-19 screening form that they will 
sign each time they enter the building for treatment, and they will have their temperature 
checked.  Outpatients will not leave the clinic area. 
•All community wellness events are cancelled until further notice, this includes our warm water 
aquatics classes, tai chi and yoga.  Any community events or meetings scheduled for our 
community room are also cancelled.   
•Our 24/7 senior fitness center is also closed to all visitors.   
 
 

Our Infection Specialist and entire leadership team here at Dobie continue working and 
communicating daily with the Ingham County Health Department, CDC and CMS to ensure we are 
doing everything we can to safeguard our residents, patients, and staff, we apologize for any 
inconvenience this may cause. 

 
We will update our current strategies and policies on visiting the Facility so please ensure you 
are checking our website, Facebook page, or calling before you visit. 

 
Thank you for helping keep everyone at ICMCF safe! 

For updates an information, sign up for our newsletter and visit our website at www.dobieroad.org 

http://www.dobieroad.org/
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